Washington Office:

2443 Rayburn HOB Washington, D.C. 20515

(202) 225-3536

Vancouver Office: General O.O. Howard House

750 Anderson Street, Spite B

Vencouver, WA 98661 (364) 695-6292 Olympia Office:

120 Union Avenue St. Suite 105 Olympia, WA 98501

(360) 352-9768

WEBSITE http://www.borse.gov/haire

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE

Charman

Subemmittee on Research and Science Fiducition

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE



BRIAN BAIRD

CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES 3RD DISTRICT, WASHINGTON

May 7, 2007

2007005016

Jeff Smith, President Smith-Root Inc. 14014 NE Salmon Creek Avenue Vancouver, WA 98686

Dear Jeff.

I write to extend my strong support to Smith-Root in your effort to secure an Innovative Fish and Wildlife Project grant which is offered through the Northwest Power and Conservation Council Columbia River Fish Basin Fish and Wildlife Program.

The grant program encourages projects that employ technology that has not been used before in Columbia Basin fish and wildlife projects. The program seeks out innovating projects that will improve knowledge, encourage creative thinking and provide an opportunity to test or demonstrate new methods and technologies that directly benefit fish and wildlife in the Columbia Basin. It would seem the grant program and your project would be a good fit.

I support Smith-Root in its efforts to find a non-lethal approach to reduce sea lion predation of endangered Columbia River salmon. I have introduced legislation that allows for lethal removal of the most aggressive sea lions in order to deter predation. In recent years, the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers has observed that thousands of returning salmon are killed by sea lions in the area around Bonneville Dam. We share a mutual goal in protecting endangered salmon. To that end, the legislation also supports the development of non-lethal measures such as yours.

Smith Root has shown due diligence in developing initial data that demonstrates the potential effectiveness of its electrical barriers in controlling the movement of marine mammals such as seals. The preliminary results suggest that seals may be extremely sensitive to an underwater electric field, that underwater electric barriers have potential for non-lethal deterrence of marine mammals.

I commend you for your innovation in addressing the sea lion predation problem in the Columbia River Basin and I support your in your efforts to secure this grant that will allow you to continue your investigatory work.

Sincerely.

Brian Baird Member of Congress

Bank

MAY 2 1 2007